




 

 

2404 Park Avenue  

Brandon, Manitoba  R7B 0S3 
Phone: (204) 728-2235 

Fax:  (204) 727-1670 
Email: Steve@VBJDevelopments.ca 

 
 

May 9, 2017 

Letter of Intent 

City of Brandon Planning & Building Safety Department 

638 Princess Avenue 

Brandon Manitoba 

R7A 0P3 

 

Re: Zoning Amendment Application for 1890 65th Street East (Lot 2 Plan 22346 BLTO)  

 

Zoning Request 

Seal-On Paving Ltd. is applying to rezone 1890-65th Street East (Lot 2 Plan 22346 BLTO) in Brandon 

Manitoba from Development Reserve (DR) Zone to Industrial Heavy (IH) Zone to allow for the 

development of two storage tanks on the property.   

Proposed Use of the Property 

The proposed use for the property will be the erection of two outdoor storage containers in the 

south-east corner of the site, that will hold Liquid Asphalt Cement. The Liquid Asphalt Cement will 

be brought in on rail cars from the adjacent CN rail line to the north and stored in the two proposed 

storage tanks until ready for use in the Emulsion Plant located on the adjacent property at 65 

Limestone Road. The Liquid Asphalt Cement will be transported to the adjacent site by trucks, using 

an internal roadway that joins the two properties. 

The property was previously used for aggregate mining purposes. That use has been completed and 

the owner is currently working with the Province of Manitoba on the reclamation of the site. Once 

this work has been completed, the property will be ready for the proposed use of two storage tanks. 

Development Plan & Zoning By-Law 

The property is designated Industrial as indicated on Map 1: Urban Land Use in the Brandon & Area 

Planning District Development Plan 2013 By-law 95/01/12. The property is zoned as Development 

Reserve according to the City of Brandon Zoning By-law 7124. The property will be rezoned to 

Industrial Heavy Zone to allow for the proposed use of two storage tanks. This use falls under 

Storage Facilities under Table 15: Industrial Use Table in the City of Brandon Zoning Bylaw 7124, and 

is a permitted use in the Industrial Heavy Zone. 

Environmental Concerns 

There are no environmental concerns currently with the property or with the proposed use. Liquid 

Asphalt Cement is a low risk substance since it does not penetrate the soil at any significant depth 

before it solidifies, forming a hard surface (similar to an asphalt road) and does not contaminate the 

soil, surface water, or ground water. As such secondary containment is not required. If a spill of 

Asphalt Cement were to occur the material would be recovered, reheated, and placed back in a 

tank. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Secondary Plans 

There is no Secondary Plan, Neighbourhood Plan or any other area plans or policies that affect this 

property. 

If there are any questions related to this application, please feel free to contact me.    

Sincerely, 

 
Steve McMillan, RPP 
VP of Planning Services 
VBJ Developments Ltd. 
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